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To the Senate Select Committee on Medicare

Medicare as originally conceived in the early 1980s has been eroded beyond recognition. Far from being a universal basic health insurance scheme, supported by a levy on taxpayers’ income, it has become a travesty. People who can afford supposedly ‘private’ health cover are further rewarded by a tax rebate which currently costs the nation $2.5 billion per annum. Australia does not have a genuine private health insurance system.

Doctors who bulk bill are given at present insufficient incentive to continue to do so. In order to save their practices, many general practitioners in the Geelong area have been forced to cease bulk billing and to charge patients an up-front fee. The present Government’s proposal is to limit no-fee medical consultations to holders of health care cards. There are many families with low incomes who do not qualify for health care cards and who are discouraged from seeking needed medical care because they do not have the means to pay for a medical consultation even in the form of a co-payment. As seen in our area, many of these families instead visit the emergency department of the one local public hospital, putting a strain on their already overburdened services.

The present Medicare system is over complex and needs a through rethink and overhaul. I encourage the Senate Select Committee on Medicare to go back to the basic principles of providing affordable health care for all Australians and investigate ways in which this can be achieved. I suggest that the above-mentioned $2.5 billion paid out as private health insurance rebates can be better utilised to providing general practitioners with a greater financial incentive to bulk bill and to upgrade the public hospital system.

I would welcome the opportunity to attend a public hearing of the Senate Select Committee on Medicare. Given the large population of the Geelong area, it would be appropriate, I suggest, to hold such a hearing here.

I wish the Senate Select Committee on Medicare all the best in its enquiries.

Dr Jeannette Johanson Ph.D.

65 Craddock Street

Geelong North 3215

